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MINUTES OF A WORK SESSION OF THE CLARKSVILLE 

TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON SEPTEMBER 19, 2017 

 
 A work session of the Clarksville Town Council was called to order on September 19, 

2017 at 8:42 P.M. in the executive conference room of the Clarksville Municipal Center 

Administration Building by Council President Paul. 

 

Council members present:   Paul Fetter, Tim Hauber, John Gilkey, David Worrall, Jennifer 

Voignier, and Aaron Stonecipher. Absent David Fisher. 

 

Proposal of Membership Presentation by One Southern Indiana…   

Wendy Dent Chesser and Matt Hall of One Southern Indiana came before the Council and gave a 

presentation as to the benefits of becoming a partner member with One Southern Indiana.  

Discussion was held and staff were advised to bring a proposal to the next council meeting. 

 

Presentation and Discussion of Town Campus Signage… 

Matt Gullo of Kovert Hawkins came before the Council and submitted a proposal for Campus 

Signage.  Discussion was held and Council President Fetter stated that we should also address 

signage, or the lack of, in areas coming into Clarksville while we are working on Campus 

Signage.  No further action was taken on this matter at this meeting. 

 

Discussion of Modification of Insurance Committee… 

Discussion was held regarding modifying the Insurance Committee, which currently consists of 

5 members.  Discussion was held regarding increasing that number from 5 to 7, which would 

include 2 representatives from the insurance company, two council members, one member from 

the Police and Fire Unions,  and one member being an employee of the Town.  Council Member 

Stonecipher believes the committee should consist of more members with an understanding of 

insurance and stated that we need to make some small changes to the policy and premiums now 

as we won’t be able to sustain what we are currently doing.  Council President Fetter stated that 

it would be more beneficial if employees are involved in the process.  No further action was 

taken on this matter at this meeting. 

 

Adjournment… There being no further business to come before the Council at this time, 

Council Member Gilkey made a motion to adjourn, Council Member Voignier seconded the 

motion and was carried by unanimous vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 P.M. 
  

 

Minutes prepared by the Clerk-Treasurer of 

The Town of Clarksville, Indiana 

____________________________   

Robert P Leuthart, Clerk-Treasurer 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Minutes approved by the Clarksville Town Council 

on the 3rd day of October 2017 
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